

St. James Lutheran School Newsletter

February 24, 2023

Equipping and Empowering Families and Students Through Christ

Gala tickets and donations deadline extended to

Monday, February 27. Come on March 11 for "Formal Flannel" to enjoy a time of socializing, perusing and bidding on the silent auction items, a delicious meal, the entertainment by Jason Dieter.

Hearts for Jesus:

Preschool: \$7.95

Kindergarten: \$120.00

Grade 1: \$38.50 Grade 2: \$130.00 Grade 3: \$254.00 Grade 4: \$0.00 Grades 5-6: \$10.00 Grades 7-8: \$10.00 Week 3 total: \$570.45 Month total: \$1450.05

This year's Hearts for Jesus money will go to the help the Ukrainian refugees.

Wednesday, March 1 at 6:00 is the next PTL meeting. All parents are welcome to join in.

Scrip orders due today, February 24.

Student of the Week



Logan Cardinal was born on Jully 1, 2017 in Waconia. He is one of the kindergarteners here at St. James this year. His parents are Jesse and Angela, and he has two brothers, Cass and Cameron. Logan's favorite person in the Bible is David, who beat Goliath. He likes book buddies time best in school. Logan's favorite

movie is Frozen and his favorite TV show is Wild Krats. Pancakes and pizza are the best foods according to Logan. In his spare time, Logan likes to go camping, biking and hiking. When he grows up, Logan plans tobe a cowboy.



Sunday, February 26

8:00 & 10:30 a.m. Worship services

Choir:

10:30 a.m. Grades 1-2 Choir

Wednesday, March 2 Chapel

8:15 a.m. Vicar Scofield

8:15 a.m. & 7:00 p.m. Lenten Worship

<u>In Our Prayers</u>: This upcoming week please add these concerns to your daily prayer list.

Thanks for warm houses and warm clothes.

 Thanks for faithful bus drivers and parents who provide safe transportation to and from school.

- For those who are ill, especially Ms. Holz's father, Mrs. Olsen's brother-in-law, Diane's cousin, Pastor Loeslie, and both of Laina, Livia, Lettie, and Brody's grandfathers.
- For comfort for Lily, Tanner, Waverly, Morgan, and Hattie, and their families as they mourn the loss of their great-grandmother, Edna Stueven.
- For leaders of all nations to work toward peaceful solutions to disagreements.
- For missionaries and their families serving throughout the world.
- For Christians who live with persecution in their home nations.
- For those who serve in the military.
- For all our St. James students to be kind, caring, and diligent in the vocation of student.

Reregistration

If you have not yet done so, please log in to your Fast Direct account to register your child(ren) for next year. The box for registering is at the bottom of your home page. Registration fees are \$125.00 for grades K-8 and \$75.00 for preschool, and can also be paid through Fast Direct, or by check to the office.

Prayer for parents and teachers: Almighty God, You have blessed us with the joy and care of children. Give us calm strength and patient wisdom that, as they grow in years, we may teach them to love whatever is just and true and good, following the example of our Savior, Jesus Christ, our Lord.

Upcoming at St. James School:

Sun., Feb. 26

10:30 a.m. Grades 1-2 Choir

Wed., Mar. 1

7:30 a.m. Prayer at the Pole 8:15 a.m. Lenten Chapel 6:00 p.m. PTL meeting 7:00 p.m. Lenten Service

Thurs., Mar. 2

Library

Fri., Mar. 3 Spirit Wear Day

<u>School Website</u>: <u>www.stjameshl.org/school</u>. Find the weekly newsletter, the monthly lunch menu, honor roll listings and more on the website.

In the Office:

- Camp Omega info
- Lunch menus
- Scrip order



There was a great turnout for the PTL bowling event on the 19th.







The Kindergarten class celebrated the 100th day of school on the 15th. Each student brought in 100 of some item. Those were displayed in the hallway. There were nails, balloons, goldfish crackers, marshmallows, wiggly eyes, and lots more.

The boys and girls also had a SUPER time in gym with 100 balloons!

<u>The turnout for Flip Flopping in February</u> was great! The youngest of our students had great fun with the bounce house and all the other activities.

